
Onondaga County CPSE Information:  
 
DUE TO THE STATE OF EMERGENCY DECLARED BY OUR COUNTY 
EXECUTIVE AND THE HEALTH AND SAFETY OF OUR CHILDREN, 
THEIR FAMILIES, OUR STAFF, THEIR FAMILIES AND OUR 
COMMUNITY ,EFFECTIVE IMMEDIATELY THROUGH APRIL 1​ST​, 2020, 
ONONDAGA COUNTY HAS ​SUSPENDED​  ALL PRESCHOOL AND 
EARLY INTERVENTION ​FACE TO FACE​ SERVICES. 
  
This situation is evolving rapidly, we will keep you posted on any and all 
changes. 
  
Since we have received some guidance on telehealth in Early Intervention, we are 
working on procedures for Onondaga County.  We are awaiting guidance from NYSED 
regarding teletherapy 
 
Betsy Primo, M.S., Ed., CAS Ed.A., SBL, SDL 
Program Coordinator- Early Intervention and Preschool Education of Children with 
Special Needs 
Special Children Services 
Healthy Families 
Onondaga County Health Department 
421 Montgomery Street- 9E 
Syracuse, New York 13202 
Phone: 315-435-3230 Ext. 6391 
Fax: 315-435-2678 
Email: ​ElizabethPrimo@ongov.net 
 
At this time Tully CSD, will continue to hold CPSE Meetings that do not involve 
testing needs (such as annual reviews) through phone in, or video conferencing, 
with Google Meet.  
Parents will be contacted by Jenny Ray, CPSE Chairperson and/or Wendy 
Compagni, Student Support Services Admin. Assistant prior to meeting dates to 
ask about parents preferred method of participation and availability 
Please call our office with questions  315-696-6221 
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